
Hello, 

  

I’m writing in support of the linked planning applications from 48-56 Coity Road. 

 

48 Coity Road London Camden NW5 4RY (2023/1765/P) 

50 Coity Road London Camden NW5 4RY (2023/1766/P) 

52 Coity Road London Camden NW5 4RY (2023/1764/P) 

54 Coity Road London NW5 4RY (2023/1763/P) 

56 Coity Road London NW5 4RY (2023/1762/P) 

  

Allowing residents to adapt and extend their homes is a vital way for enabling families to stay in 

Camden and continue to be a part of their communities. With the house prices rising rapidly, 

families are priced out of many areas in London. This has a knock-on effect on places like Camden, 

where schools have closed because of falling rolls as residents are not able to remain in the borough 

to raise a family. Enabling residents to expand the homes they have to accommodate growing 

families provides a solution for those who would otherwise have to move elsewhere, or live in 

homes that no longer suit their needs. 

  

It is also very positive to see neighbours working cooperatively together to create plans that are 

well-designed. 

  

I hope for these comments to be taken into account when deciding whether to grant planning 

permission. 

  

Best wishes, 

  

Rebecca Filer (Cllr) 

 

Rebecca Filer (Cllr)   
Labour Councillor for Haverstock Ward 

London Borough of Camden 


